
SUMMIT TOWNSHIP RECYCLE BIN PRICE 
CHANGE: The price for a 20 gallon recycle bin 
has INCREASED to $10 (previously $5).  Bins are 
available for purchase at the Summit Township 
Municipal Building during normal business hours.

MARK YOUR SPRING  
AND SUMMER CALENDARS!

May 1-24	 Summer Recreation Program 
Registration (See Page 5)

May 4	 Summer Program Meet N Greet at 
Picnicana 9-Noon

May 9-11	 Spring Clean-Up (See Page 7)

May 21	 Primary Election Day/Senior 
Center Bake Sale at Township

May 27	 Memorial Day (Offices Closed)

July 4  	 Independence Day (Offices Closed)

July 26-28	 Summit Residents' Weekend  
(See Pages 19)

August 8	 Summit Senior Citizens' Picnic  
(See Page 17)

Pass the Pancakes 
 5K Run and Fun Walk

Sunday, July 28th 
7 a.m. @ Picnicana Park

Register online at: runsignup.com/Race/PA/
Waterford/2019PassthePancakes5KRace 

– OR – 
See page 18 for registration form
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FROM THE SUMMIT

**SUMMER REC PROGRAM 
MEET ‘N GREET**

Come to Picnicana Park  
on Saturday, May 4, 2019

9am – 12pm
Meet staff and get information 
 about the summer program. 

Registration packets will be available but no 
payments accepted at this time.

FIVE POINTS ROUNDABOUT
The Pennsylvania Department of Transportation 
invites the public to a meeting and plans display 
regarding the intersection improvement project at 
Oliver, Flower, and Hamot Roads.

DATE: 
Thursday, May 2, 2019

TIME: 
6 to 8 PM – plans display 
6:15 PM – presentation

LOCATION: 
Erie County Technical School 
8500 Oliver Road, Erie, PA 16509

Primary Election Day 
Tuesday, May 21st



TOWNSHIP:  868-9686
Jack Lee, Jr. -
	 Supervisor/Chairperson/
	 Dir. Land Development
Mark A. Welka -  

Supervisor/Roadmaster
Tony Davis - 
Supervisor/Director of Parks/

Equipment Maint. Supervisor/
Assistant Roadmaster

Christene Yeast -  
Secretary/Assistant Treasurer

Michelle Nesselhauf - 
Admin. Asst., Recycling 
Coordinator and Newsletter Editor

Nathan Miller - 
Zoning Administrator 

Tamara Cass -  
Administrative Assistant

Kip Hayford - Code Enforcement
Matthew Jonas -  

Township Engineer
Gina Erbin - Receptionist

THE ROAD CREW:
Gary Haupt - Foreman

Steve Skelly, Joe Passerotti,
Larry Hudacky, Jeff Matheis, 
Gary Pace, Mike Hanas &  

Andrew Fox
WATER AUTHORITY:  864-2323
John Troutman - Manager
Laura Taylor -  

Administrative Secretary
Gretchen Hayford - 

Administrative Assistant
Brian Clark, Brian Hiles,  

Sean Miller - Water Authority 
Systems Operators

SEWER AUTHORITY:  868-4495
William Steff, P.E. - Manager
Caitlyn Haener-Schwab -   

Administrative Secretary 
Kathy Pfister -  

Clerical Assistant
Marty McAtee -  

Operations Foreman
Chris Hodge -  

Operations Technician
Bryan Banko -  

Maintenance Technician

MEET THE STAFF

Debra Cameron, Summit Township Tax Collector
1754 Townhall Rd.West, Erie, PA  16509

(814) 866-2653
Office Hours: Monday - Thursday, 10AM-2PM  |  Monday evening 5-7PM

By appointment November 1 - March 1 

PUBLIC MEETING SCHEDULE
Board of Supervisors:   

1st Monday of each month, 6:00 p.m.  
3rd Monday of each month, 4:30 p.m.

Planning Commission:   
2nd Monday of each month, 7:00 p.m.

Sewer Authority:   
Last Thursday of each month, 9:00 a.m.

Water Authority:   
1st Tuesday of each month, 6:00 p.m.

Recreation Board:   
3rd Wednesday of each month, 5:00 p.m.

LeBoeuf Little League:   
2nd Wednesday of each month, 7:00 p.m. at Waterford American Legion

Zoning Hearing Board:   
4th  Tuesday of each month, 7:00 p.m. 

 As needed and advertised only

Summit Township Industrial and Economic  
Development Authority (STIEDA):

4th Monday of each month, 7:00 p.m. as needed.

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE
The next deadline for submission of 
newsletter articles is July 26th!  Our 
next newsletter will be published in 
early September.

From the Water Authority. . . .
ADOPT-A-HYDRANT  
CONTEST WINNER

This quarter’s winner of the 
Adopt-a-Hydrant Contest is 
James Caserta.  James was 
nominated by Ken Caserta for 
clearing the snow around the 
hydrant near 945 Robison Road. 

For his efforts, James will 
receive a $50 gift certificate to a 
Summit Township restaurant or 
business of his choice.

The Adopt-a-Hydrant contest 
will resume next season.

Special thanks to all who help keep our hydrants 
clear.  We appreciate your efforts. 

Thanks again!

	 John Troutman, Manager

STATE REP. BOB MERSKI'S SATELLITE 
OFFICE IN SUMMIT TOWNSHIP 

State Rep. Bob Merski’s satellite office will continue 
to be open two days a week on both Tuesdays and 
Thursdays from 8:30 a.m. until 4:30 p.m. 
The satellite office will be able to handle all state-
related business including:

•	 PennDOT Services:  Car registrations, Real ID info, 
Plate surrenders 

•	 Disability plates and placards 
•	 Property Tax/Rent Rebate applications, problems 

or questions 
•	 Fishing, Boating, and Hunting information
•	 Low-income energy saving services. 
•	 And more!

If you ever have a question or a concern please feel 
free to stop by the Summit Office or send us an email 
at RepMerski@pahouse.net

We want to serve our  
constituents in Summit Township!
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SUPERVISOR’S CORNER

	 Hello residents, it is good to see spring here and 
warmer days coming. We have started to work on repairing 
roads. The mild winter is exceptionally hard on them, due 
to the freeze-thaw cycles. Also, we are in the process of 
preparing equipment for another season at Picnicana and 
Community Park. 

New development seems to be steady but under 
control. Nothing really big on the horizon at this time. In 
many ways, it's always good to work at a realistic pace. 
Projects and renovations in our township have been doing 
well as far as not blocking the roads or putting mud all over 
them. We try to keep our roads clean and not let them turn 
into a construction staging area.  

Many issues going on in the county. The PA State Police 
are still looking for a centralized Police Barracks location, but 
nothing has been decided on where or announced by the PA 
Department of General Services.

I have been appointed to the Erie County 911 
Recruitment and Retention committee this past fall. We are 
working with all municipalities in Erie County to try and solve 
the EMS and volunteer firefighter shortage. Not an easy task. 
Most of the public have very busy lifestyles today and there 
are not near enough volunteers to go around. 	

Perry Highway Hose Company has done a fantastic 
job keeping up as first responders but at the same time, 

mutual aid has been making it very hard on them. When 
outlying areas of Erie County's Emergency Services drop calls 
because of the lack of volunteers or a paid service, the next 
fire company available gets the call to provide the service. 
Therefore, one way or the other, Erie County is going to have 
to step it up simply because they have many areas very short 
on first responder services. This is a Statewide and a National 
problem. 

We are scheduling more sidewalk projects in Summit 
this year, which we budget for every year, just to keep up and 
stay on track with our ADA improvement plan. One project 
will improve connectivity with our subdivisions on Hamot 
Road. 			 

Another project planned, Matt Jonas will talk about in 
this newsletter, is the replacement of our little old narrow 
bridge on old French Road which is just north of Picnicana. 

PennDOT just announced they will have a public 
meeting May 2nd from 6:00pm-8:00pm at the Erie County 
Technical School to discuss Road improvements on Oliver 
Road and the roundabout scheduled for 2021 Construction

With the nice weather coming, please drive careful, 
watch for children, bicycles, and motorcycles. 	

Thank you and let's have a great summer.

Thank You,  Jack Lee

Hello All,

Well, it would appear spring is here, and with 
that many projects will be taking place to prepare our 
parks and sports fields for the season ahead.

At Picnicana the insulation in the rec building will 
be finished and some repairs will be made to kitchen 
number one that sustained minor water damage 
from a leaking valve inside the wall last fall.  

The Senior Center lighting will be upgraded to 
more efficient LED light fixtures. A new dishwasher 
and hot water heater were installed a few months ago 
making cleanup easier for those who use the center 
for lunches etc.

The ballfields at Community Park will be touched 
up.   Field number three will have Duraedge material 
applied to the infield, making upkeep easier and 
playing ball safer.

I am looking forward to a warm and sunny 
summer ahead.  Hopefully, everyone enjoys the nice 
weather while it is here.

Best Regards,Tony Davis

Hello Summit Residents,

We have seen another winter come and go and I’m looking 
forward to spring.  We have been working on our street sweeping 
and yard repairs and are actually ahead of schedule.

There are several storm sewer projects scheduled for this 
summer which include; Hamot Road just north of New Road, Dorn 
Road midway between Peach Street and Hessinger Road, and the 
intersection of Footmill Road and Donation Road.

Paving Projects will be focused on the commercial district off of 
Peach Street and will include Mandy Lane between Commons Drive 
& Douglas Parkway and Keystone Drive west of Peach Street.  Spot 
patch paving will be done in Glenmar Gardens.

Our ADA project is still ongoing in Valley View Subdivision and is 
expected to be finished this spring.  We also have an ADA & Sidewalk 
project anticipated to begin this summer along the southwest side 
of Hamot Road from Chelsie Drive to Laurie Drive. 

	 PennDOT continues to design the reconfiguration of the 
Five Points Intersection and expects construction to begin in 2021.  
Your input is valued for this project so please attend the public 
meeting at the Erie County Tech School on Thursday, May 2nd from 
6:00pm-8:00pm.  

Sincerely, Mark Welka
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Perry Hi-Way Hose Company
Greetings fellow residents.  As this quarterly publication comes 

out, we should be well past the snow and cold and into the warmer 
sunnier days of spring. For the fire department, that signals the start 
of grass/brush fire season, the potential for motorcycle accidents 
and the yearly residential fund drive campaign. Just as years past, the 
residential fund drive kicks off May 1st.

We expect the fund drive mailer to go out for delivery to your 
home around May 1st.  This is the fire department’s biggest and most 
important fundraising event. The residential fund drive has been 
done by mail only for many years now. Years ago, when we had more 
volunteers and less homes to visit, the fund drive was completed by 
the volunteers going door to door. This is no longer possible with our 
small membership and ever-expanding residential population.

We have had to increase the amount we are asking from every 
residence this year in order to keep up with our operating costs.  We 
have not had an increase in our request for many years, yet our costs 
for operations have risen steadily. Included in the newsletter is a 
copy of our operational budget for you to review and see where your 
donations will go. I think many of you will be surprised at the costs to 
maintain our services to you. We are asking for every household to 
send in a donation this year. The current support rate of only 32% of 
households making a tax-deductible donation to Perry Hi-Way Hose 
Company cannot sustain the level of protection we provide 24/7/365.

Our small group of volunteers, currently 14 emergency 
responders, continue to take classes and answer the emergency 
calls in combination with the small paid staff of 2 or 3 members on 
duty every day. The number of emergency calls for last year totaled 
1918, a record high number of calls received since our beginning 
back in 1948. 1277 of these calls were in Summit Township and 641 
were to surrounding Townships on mutual aid. Just as Perry Hi-Way is 
suffering with low numbers of volunteers so too are our surrounding 
municipalities, making the need for mutual aid more prevalent. 

We want to thank all those who came out to support our comedy 
show on February 23rd and the spring flea market/rummage sale at 
the fire station on April 28.  We had almost 60 tables full of items for 
sale, filling the social hall to capacity. We will be planning to do both 
events again next year. Watch for the dates in future newsletters. Our 
fall fundraisers will be our purse Bingo on November 10th as well as 
3 Christmas auctions.  These dates will be confirmed and listed in the 
next newsletter.

In closing, I am asking for all residents of the Summit Community 
to support your emergency services provider. Please send in your 
donation once you receive our fund drive letter and attend our 
various fundraising events. Stop in to the fire station to see what 
your donations pay for. Let us work together to make the emergency 
services in Summit Township the best they can be. While we hope you 
don’t need us, we stand ready to help in your time of need.

Let’s get out there and enjoy the warmer sunny weather that 
spring has delivered and chase away those winter blues. More next 
Quarter.

Perry Hi-Way Hose Company  
Wins Awards

Perry Hi-Way received awards in 2 categories at the annual Erie 
County Firefighters Association annual awards banquet held Saturday 
April 13th at the Perry Hi-Way Social Hall.  Perry Hi-Way received a 
first-place award for the fire prevention & safety education programs 
presented in 2018.  We also received the award for EMS provider of the 
year for 2018. Members Kim Halloran, Nate Serafin and Amy Wunch 
were the recipients of this award for the care of a 25yr. old patient who 
suffered a sudden cardiac arrest at the Erie Bank Sports Park. Our crew 
arrived quickly and were able to defibulate (shock) their heart to restart 
it with our AED. This patient was able to leave the hospital 4 days later 
and is doing well today.

A big congratulations to all those who made receiving these 
awards possible!

John Spaulding, President, Perry Hi-Way Hose Company

5-1-2019 thru 4-30 - 2020   PHHC OPERATING 
EXPENSES

Ambulance Supplies  $                    9,000.00 

Ambulance Billing (based on 1100 patients)  $                 22,500.00 

Ambulance Paramedic Assist Payments (20 from MPS  $                    5,000.00 

Ambulance Income Transfer to Paid Staffing  $                 45,000.00 

Ambulance Monitors & Lucas Maint. Contracts  $                    7,500.00 

Banquet / For Members  $                    3,000.00 

Capital Improvements  $                 25,000.00 

Computer Systems / IT Services         $                    5,000.00 

Engine Equipment  $                    3,000.00 

Extinguisher Recharge / Repair / Service  $                       500.00 

Fire Prevention  $                    1,000.00 

Firefighters Museum  $                    1,000.00 

Fund Drive Print & Postage  $                    2,800.00 

Hall Cleaning  $                 14,000.00 

Hall Cleaning Supplies  $                    4,000.00 

Hall Expenses Misc  $                    5,000.00 

Insurance Coverages  $                 31,000.00 

Legal & Professional  $                 10,000.00 

Office Supplies / Copiers / & Postage   $                    5,500.00 

Office Personnel  $                 25,000.00 

Radio Repairs  $                       500.00 

Recruitment & Retention ($20,000 for LOSAP)  $                 24,000.00 

Rescue Equipment  $                    3,000.00 

Security Cameras Repair & Up-keep  $                       500.00 

Station Maintenance / Up-keep  $                 35,000.00 

Training  $                 10,000.00 

Trash Removal  $                    4,500.00 

Truck Payments (New Rescue)  $                 50,000.00 

Truck Replacement Funding (to vehicle fund)  $                 20,000.00 

Utilities (electric, gas, phones, internet)  $                 48,500.00 

Vehicle Fuel  $                 24,000.00 

Vehicle Maintenance  $                 33,000.00 

Misc. Expenses  $                       200.00 

Forestry Grant (50 - 50 matching grant)  $                    6,000.00 

Total Operating Expenses  $               484,000.00 
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WELCOME TO THE 2019 SUMMER REC PROGRAM 
The Daytime Summer Program, held at Picnicana Park, will run for SEVEN weeks starting June 10, 2019 and ending July 26, 2019.  

Program meets rain or shine! There will be NO PARK PROGRAM JULY 4TH.
The Day Program for ages 6-16 meets 11 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., Monday through Friday.  You must be six years of age to come to the 

Day Program, and have completed Kindergarten.  The Pre-school Program for ages 3-5 meets Tuesday and Thursday, 11 a.m. to 1 p.m.  
Children must be fully potty-trained.   

ALL CHILDREN MUST WEAR SOCKS AND SHOES DAILY.
REGISTRATION

Registration forms will be available on the Township Website summittownship.com and at the Township Municipal Building.  
Please call the Township Office at 868-9686 if you need them mailed directly to your home. Completed registration forms must be 
received by the Township by May 24, 2019.

No late registrations will be accepted.
Registration fee for Summit Township Residents for the Day Program is $150 per child.  Immediate families with three or more 

children will be charged $350.  Pre-school registration fee is $100 per child.  Non-Residents Daytime rate is $175.00 per child.  For Pre-
School the fee is $150.00 per child.  Contact Pat McGuire (868-9032) if interested in a one-week registration at a cost of $50/week per 
resident child and $60/week per non-resident child.  Requests will be honored, based upon availability, on a first-come first-served basis.

**Come to the park on May 4th, 2019 to meet the staff and get information about the summer program from 9am-12pm.  
Registration packets will be available but no payments accepted at this time.**  

FREE LUNCH
AGAIN this year a FREE lunch will be provided by FLB School District for all registered children! Refrigerators are available 

to store lunches for those not interested in the free lunch.  Pop and snacks will be sold. For the Day Program, a charge account system 
for snacks is available.  This system IS NOT available to the Pre-school Program.  Pre-school children will be allowed to buy snacks at 
12:50 p.m., only with a parent present.

SPECIAL DAY PROGRAM FIELD TRIPS
	 • June 19th	 –	 Seawolves Baseball Game $8.00 per child. Includes lunch (hotdog, chips and pop) Any parent 
			   wishing to come must sign up and pay with completed registration forms. NO EXCEPTIONS.
	 • June 24th	 – 	 Sunview Mini Golf & Bumper Boat Ride $8.00 per child. Please bring a lunch and a drink or money to buy lunch.
	 • July 8th	 – 	 PlayPort $7.00 per child-lunch not included; $12.00 per child-lunch included.
	 • July 15th	 –	 Waldameer $22.50 per child-no lunch included; $29.50 per child-lunch included.

REMEMBER: Children attending the Day Program must sign themselves in and out daily!
PRE-SCHOOL PROGRAM SPECIAL EVENTS

All pre-schoolers in the Pre-school Program will be going to the Zoo on June 27th, from 11:30-3:00 (if you have a Zoo membership, 
please enter your membership number on the preschool permission slip).  Also planned are relay races, playing games, singing songs, 
and making crafts. Parents must sign the children in and out each day.  PLEASE dress your children in OLD CLOTHES.

ALUMINUM CANS
Please save your cans.  On July 24th, we will have a pizza party with the money we get from recycling our cans.  This is only for 

the Day Program.
FAMILY CARNIVAL NIGHT will be held Friday, July 26, 2019 at 6 p.m.  Everyone is welcome to attend!
If you have any questions about the summer recreation program, please call Pat McGuire at 868-9032.

Can You Help Summit's Summer Recreation Program?
It is that time again when we are getting ready for the summer recreation program held at Picnicana Park.  If you could 

donate any of the following items or have any items that could be used for our Chinese Auction please bring them to Picnicana 
Park from June 10 to July 19 from 11:00am-3:00pm.  Thank you!

Needles	 Children's Books	 Nestle Quik containers	 Grass seed			 
	 Paper Bags	 Yarn	 Paint brushes	 Scissors				 
	 Glue (any kind)	 Fun foam	 Pringles cans with lids	 Old Nylons	

Wiggle eyes	 Artificial Flowers	 Old CDs	 Stickers				 
	 Tape (any kind)	 Foam Plates	 Games (any kind)	 Paint (any kind)			 
	 Balloons	 Buttons	 Plastic totes with lids (any size)

Puzzles	 Foam meat trays	 Flower bulbs or any plant that comes up every year
Frosting Containers	 Paper Plates	 Anything that can be used for crafts or prizes	
Styrofoam balls	 Sequins						    

	 Sponges	 Empty Peanut Butter Jars (Plastic)
**Please don’t forget to join us at our Family Carnival on Friday July 26, 2019 from 6:00pm-8:00pm**
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Summit Lions  
Club News

Our 22nd Annual Golf Outing is scheduled for Friday, 
June 7th.  If you are interested, please contact me at the 
number listed below.

If you’d like to place an ad on our “Placemat” contact 
Lion Audrey Dick @ (814) 449-1391.

It has been my pleasure to provide you with 
information about our club, these past 2 years. This will be 
my last article for this newsletter since we are in the process 
of electing our officers for the 2019-2020 Lion Year.  I want 
to thank all of you for your continued support of our Club.  

Come and see what your Summit Lions is all about.  
We hold our Business meeting on the 2nd Wednesday of 
the month at the Township building at 7 PM and have our 
Dinner meetings on the 4th Wednesday of the month, 
please contact me to make a reservation at (814) 450-6033 
or contact any other Lion member you may know for more 
information.

Also, stop at the Township Office and check out our 
Lion’s history beginning in 1957 in the display cabinet in 
the lobby.

 	 Lion Dennis Franz

Hello from Robison Elementary School!
As the sun is starting to come out and shine, so are the students at Robison Elementary.  This is the time 

of year where we reflect back on all that has been accomplished.  I could not be more proud of the growth 
that our students have made this school year. 

Robison Elementary is the special school that it is because of the people that we have working here and 
supporting us.  We have been so fortunate to have worked with Mrs. Denise Hershberger who has served 
as our cafeteria supervisor and has been in the district for 30 years,  Mrs. Amy Krasinski who has been taking 
care of the students of Robison for 28 years as our school nurse and Mr. Larry Roesch who has dedicated 15 
years in our district as our head custodian.  We would like to wish them all the best in their retirement.  Your 
dedication and passion for your profession will be missed.  

I would like to also take this opportunity to thank the Robison staff, Robison families, PTO and community for their ongoing support 
of our school.  I am honored to be working with all of you to provide the highest level of education for our students.  I am looking 
forward, with great anticipation, to another wonderful school year.     I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the Summit 
community members and Robison parents for their continued support this school year. Our dedicated PTO held monthly meetings 
to plan events like Pizza Bingo, Santa’s Secret Shop, Book Fairs, Teacher Appreciation Day, Fundraisers and much more.   Many parent 
volunteers stepped up to help with our annual Robison Musical and Halloween Runway show.  We are so thankful to have the support 
of the Lion’s Club on Read Across America Day.  Robison Elementary is a place to learn and grow thanks to your continued support.  On 
behalf of everyone here at Robison, I wish everyone a safe and relaxing summer. 

Jenna Hopkins, Principal Robison Elementary

Springtime Reminders from the Land 
Development & Zoning Office

Zoning Districts:
•	 There are thirteen (13) different Zoning Districts in Summit Township. 

Please call the Township Land Development and Zoning Office with any 
questions pertaining to specific Zoning Districts.

Zoning & Building Permits:
•	 Although there are situations when a Zoning or Building Permit is not 

required, be safe and assume you need a Zoning and Building Permit for 
all construction. Contact the Summit Township Land Development and 
Zoning Office for clarification regarding your specific project and situation.

•	 Accessory structures under 100 square feet in size do not require a Zoning 
Permit; however, all accessory structures must maintain the proper front, 
side and rear yard setbacks.

•	 Residential accessory structures under 1,000 square feet in size do not 
require a Building Permit and subsequent inspections.

•	 Inground swimming pools require a Zoning Permit, but above ground 
swimming pools do not require a Zoning Permit; however, all swimming 
pools must maintain the proper front, side and rear yard setbacks.

•	 All swimming pools with a holding capacity of twenty-four (24) inches 
or more of water in depth require a Building Permit and subsequent 
inspections under the Uniform Construction Code. These pools will 
likely require an impassible barrier which is legislated by the Uniform 
Construction Code.

•	 Decks require a Zoning Permit and must maintain the proper front, side 
and rear yard setbacks.

•	 Decks that are thirty (30) inches or more in height above grade require a 
Building Permit ans subsequent inspections.

Vehicle Storage:
•	 Motor vehicles without current, valid license plates or inspection stickers, 

or vehicles which have been accident or fire damaged shall not be parked 
or stored in any zoning district, unless stored in compliance with the 
provisions of Section 617 of the Zoning Ordinance.
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SPRING CLEAN-UP 2019
FOR SUMMIT TOWNSHIP RESIDENTS ONLY!

Spring clean up will be handled as a DROP-OFF PROGRAM again this year.  Township crews will only pick-up appliances 
containing Freon (i.e. refrigerators, freezers, air conditioners and dehumidifiers) for residents who have registered and paid 
for the Freon removal in advance (No later than May 8th).  Residents may bring all other eligible items to the Township 
garage during the time period detailed below.  Township personnel will be on hand to accept items, which must be 
generated solely from your household and not brought in from elsewhere.

All residents will be required to show proof of residency (photo driver’s license).

DROP-OFF PROGRAM SCHEDULE
DATES:	 Thursday, May 9th through Saturday, May 11th 
HOURS:	 8:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. Thursday & Friday
	 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Saturday
SITE:	 Township Garage – 8900 Old French Road

ALLOWABLE ITEMS FOR THIS YEAR’S 
COLLECTION

•	 Air Conditioners (required freon removal fee paid**)
•	 Appliances – Limited to two appliances per household.  

Duplicates of same appliance not accepted (i.e. two dryers).  
Refrigerators/Freezers (doors removed and required Freon 
removal fee paid**)

	 Dehumidifiers (required Freon removal fee paid**)	
Washers (clothes and dish), Dryers, Stoves, Hot Water Tanks

•	 Auto Parts (NO GAS TANKS)
•	 Demolition Waste – bathtubs, sinks, toilets, house doors and 

windows ONLY(no other building demolition waste such as 
shingles, wood or blocks will be accepted)

•	 Electronics – TVs, computers, keyboards, monitors, etc. 
•	 Furniture - TV’s, mattresses, mattress springs, couch, chairs, 

dressers, tables
•	 Lawn Mowers/Roto-tillers/Snowblowers 
•	 Metal Items (unlimited)
•	 Tires (@ nominal fee – see cost breakdown listed below **) 

LIMIT 12 TIRES PER HOUSEHOLD.
•	 Automotive Batteries 

ITEMS NOT ALLOWED –  
THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED:

•	 No Bagged Material - OF ANY KIND 
•	 No Demolition Waste - other than items specifically 

listed above
•	 No Gasoline or Propane Tanks
•	 No Hazardous Waste – OF ANY KIND
•	 No Household Garbage
•	 No Paint or Oil Cans
•	 No Junk Vehicles

If you are unsure about a specific item,  
please call the Township at 868-9686.

** FREON REMOVAL FEE @ $10.00 each (Non-
Refundable) – Appliances that use Freon require this 
fee payment to defray the cost of having Freon removed.  
Payment must be made at the Township Building by 
WEDNESDAY, MAY 8th.  Crews will only pick up items with 
Freon if the resident’s name/address appears on a pre-paid 
list.  Freon items must be placed CURBSIDE BY 8 a.m., 
THURSDAY, MAY 9th  and will be picked up either the 
9th or 10th.
                             
** TIRE FEE – Tires will be accepted during drop-off hours 
with payment of the nominal per tire fee as follows:
	 $2 – Tire OFF Rim	 (18 inch diameter or less)
	 $3 – Tire ON Rim	 (18 inch diameter or less)
	 $5 – Truck Tire	 (19 inch diameter or more)   
The nominal fee will help defray costs (per ton) associated 
with recycling of the tires.
(Note: Fee for tires is to be paid at the drop-off site, not 
in advance)	
	

VEHICLES
Summit Township CANNOT take  

vehicles as part of spring clean up!
Vehicles that are unregistered/uninspected  

and visible on your property are in violation of 
Township Ordinances.  

Avoid prosecution by having them removed. 

GENERAL INFORMATION
Please read this information carefully!  Only those items listed will be accepted, all others will be turned away.  
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Kiwanis Club of Fort LeBoeuf Bike Rodeo and Safety Day 
Saturday, May 4, 2019 

Robison Elementary Gym and Front Driveway 
Please join us for a day of fun and safety!

This FREE event is designed for ages 3 - 12.
Event Parking is on the east side of the school.
All participants are to bring their bike and helmet.  Free helmets will be available for those with damaged helmets, helmets 

that don't fit properly or no helmet.
9:00 – 9:30	 Registration   
9:30 - 9:45	 Welcome and Procedures
*All Fort LeBoeuf elementary and middle school students will receive a pre-registration form prior to the event.
9:45 - noon: Visit stations in the gym such as Water Safety, Gun Safety, Pedestrian Safety, Bike Safety, Road Safety, Shopping 

Cart Safety, Animal Bites, Medicine Safety, Dental Health, Fire Safety with Perry Highway Hose providing the Smokehouse, and 
Fingerprinting.  Complete a bike safety course where the rider will demonstrate bike safety skills.

All children will enter to win one of several bicycles to be raffled at the conclusion of the event.  All families will receive a 
chance to win a $100 Wegman's basket.

For more information contact debras703@gmail.com.

FROM YOUR SUMMIT TAX COLLECTOR:
Happy Spring!
As I write this newsletter it is sunny but a bit cold.  Spring is here and the birds are chirping and the flowers popping up 

even though it is a tad cool.
By the time this news article reaches you, April 30th, the end of discount for county-township tax bills has passed.  Face 

for CT is good through June 30th.  July 1 begins penalty of 10%.  School bills will be mailed June 30th.  The school passes 
their budget in June, so I do not know until that time if there will be a mil increase.  The second round of interims also 
are dated July 1st.  These interim tax bills are “catch up” bills if you will, that prorate the assessed difference from the time 
you either closed on a new construction home, had a new mobile home moved into a park or have done some type of 
construction that would change the value of your home/property.  Please remember the school bills are on a fiscal year from 
July 1 of any given year through June 30th of the next year.  The color for school bills will be canary this year.

If you require a receipt, you can either bring both copies of your tax bill into the office when you pay or if sending via 
USPS (or in the locked mailbox to the right of the office door), send both copies and a S.A.S.E.  This is stated on your tax bill.  If 
your mortgage company pays your taxes, keep one copy for yourself and I can stamp.  Mortgage companies only need one 
copy. If you lose your receipt, you can request a receipt via email to the email address listed below.  I do not send receipts to 
3rd parties such as accountants. 

Just a reminder that I cannot take postdated checks (checks dated in the future).  They cannot be deposited therefore 
your taxes are NOT paid.  Your taxes are technically paid when your check clears the bank.  If you do incur an NSF (not 
sufficient funds), you are required to “make good” on that payment in cash or certified funds.  Payment will not be accepted 
unless the $25.00 NSF fee is paid.  This is also stated on your tax bill.  I apologize for repeating this information, but these 
seem to be issues that keep happening. 

August 31st this year falls on Saturday and Labor Day is Monday, September 2nd, I will accept discount in the 
office on Tuesday, September 3rd ONLY during regular business hours for school payments.  Payment through the 
USPS mail MUST have postmark date of August 31st.  Payments postmarked after August 31st will be returned 
and due at Face. You may also use the locked mailbox to the right of the office door.  Do not leave cash in the locked 
mailbox.  Please make sure your checks are correct and your phone number is on your check.  If your check is 
incorrect and I have to return it to you, it is due in the payment period it is received in.  I have to do reports and make 
remittances to the taxing authorities before the 10th of September.

Debra Cameron, Summit Twp. Tax Collector
1754 Townhall Rd. West, Erie, PA  16509  |  (814) 866-2653  |  dacameron@roadrunner.com
Monday - Thursday, 10AM-2PM  |  Monday evening 5-7PM  |  By appointment November 1 - March 1 
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APPLICANCE RECYCLING PROGRAM
The Appliance Recycling Program offered by FirstEnergy’s 
Pennsylvania utilities will pick up your working fridge or 
freezer and responsibly recycle it.  You’ll get $50 and save 

money on your electricity bill.

SCHEDULE TODAY 
www.energysavePA.com  |  1-888-277-0527
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Summit Community Food Pantry
Spring has sprung!

As the growing season will soon be upon us, remember that you can still obtain your canned, boxed and 
packaged food items through the Summit Community Food Pantry.  During the summer there are readily 
available fresh fruits and vegetables at affordable prices and maybe you might even try to plant a garden 
of your own!  We will be here all summer if you need us.  If any Summit resident has extra produce from 
their garden, please think of us. 

Regular food distributions are on the second and fourth Thursday of the month from 2:30pm-4:00pm.  If you are a Summit 
resident and need assistance, you may come to any regular distribution day with proof of residency.  

Summit Community Food Pantry (SCFP)  |  1230 Townhall Rd., West, Basement, Erie, PA  16509 

A “Hello!” and Update From Your Local Girl Scouts!
Girl Scouts Western Pennsylvania (GSWPA), our local council, merged Summit 

Township’s Service Unit 3618 and Waterford’s Service Unit 3619 at the beginning of 
the troop year in October 2018.  This merger aligns with bringing all five of the Fort 
LeBoeuf schools into one Girl Scout Service Unit now known as Service Unit 3619 FLB 
(SU3619).  SU3619 has 105 girls in eight Girl Scout troops and 3 Indie girls ranging from 
K-12, and 23 leaders.

Girls participated in both the MagNut fall sale and the cookie sale.  The cookie 
sale was a huge success.  Our SU3619 sold over 15,000 cookies to customers through 
orders placed individually with girls and through over 20 booth sales troops held 
locally.  The per girl average for our SU3619 was 152 boxes/girl.  If you still need more 
cookies, our local Council office in Edinboro can still satisfy your sweet tooth!

Troops in SU3619 participated in a swimming event held at the Union City pool 
in February and are looking forward to Presque Isle clean up in April, camping in June 
and a year-end awards family picnic in July.  You will also see the girls marching in the 
Waterford Memorial Day and Waterford Days parades.  Look for our Girl Scout table 
after the Waterford Days parade, from Noon to 4:00 p.m.!  Plans are also underway for a bee pollination garden and placing bee poles to 
help save our bees; exact locations are still being determined so watch for an update regarding this project.

April and May brings us into the new “Daisy Launch”.  Look for flyers to come home through schools related to Kindergarten and First 
Grade girls looking to join Girl Scouts for the first time.  An event is being coordinated with GSWPA and participating girls will also receive a 
fun participation patch.

We are always looking for interested and qualified adults to start new troops and to assist existing troops.  If you are seeking a 
rewarding volunteer experience, please consider joining us.  If you were ever a Girl Scout, you are an Alumnae and would bring great 
experiences to share.  Troops need a minimum of 2 registered adults, and Pennsylvania clearances, to form a troop.  Troops can’t form 
without this basic minimum and the need is great for girls who want to participate in Girl Scouts.  The greatest need is those brand new 
girls wanting to participate at the Daisy (K-1) and Brownie (2-3) levels.   Spring is a perfect time to get registered, approved and go through 
training to be ready for new troops forming in the fall!  More information about becoming a leader can be found at this link – https://www.
gswpa.org/en/for-volunteers/why-volunteer.html

Girls and leaders are very appreciative of all of the wonderful support by our community, whether it is allowing troops space to hold 
meetings in schools or churches, being welcome to hold cookie booth sales at local businesses and for your overall support of your local 
Girl Scouts.  Girl Scouts is vital and needed now more than ever in our fast-paced world.  Girl Scouts is the organization dedicated solely to 
girls where they can grow and mature in a nurturing environment to become compassionate and strong leaders in our community and 
the world.  Come join us!

Cassandra K. Williams and Valerie DiMarco  Service Unit Managers

Holly Kress Service Unit Communications Coordinator
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NEWS FROM  
FORT LEBOEUF HIGH SCHOOL

Bison Tech Team Achieves 
Winning Alliance

By Eva Tillich	  

FLB’s Bison Tech Team was tasked with building a robot of their 
own design and code for the First Tech Challenge. The theme for this 
year’s competition was Rover Ruckus. 

The team was made up of the minds of 14 students from both 
the middle and high school. Many different mindsets and creative 
ideas came together through a combined team.

“Being our first year we wanted to establish a solid foundation 
for the years to come. This involved treading into unknown waters all 
of the time. We were able to meet many goals we created and show 
teams what we were capable of as a rookie team,” said Andrew Crilley, 
junior, team captain. 

On Feb. 24, the team traveled to Upper Saint Clair, PA for their 
first competition.

“In the individual competition we placed thirteenth. The top four 
teams were allowed to pick two teams to help them win (each round 
is played with four teams, two teams on each alliance), the top team 
picked us as one of their alliance members. Our alliance won overall, 
but we were unable to advance onto the state level,” said sophomore 
Ashley Riley.

The top team recognized Bison Tech as a strong competitor and 
selected them to be a part of their winning alliance. The team was 
surprised that they were chosen considering it was their first year.

“We were in shock to see that we had won first alliance in our 
beginning season as it showed what we are truly capable of and 
what others should be looking out for in the future,” said Crilley. 

For the competition, the team had to create a self-driving robot 
that was able to lift objects. 

“The tasks that we are given by First Tech took a long time to 
be able to accomplish in such a tight time frame. Having a large 
team as we had allowed for us to break into subgroups based on 
our strengths. This made it so we could accomplish multiple goals at 
once and then meet up in the end and review what was done as a 
group,” said Crilley. 

The team was divided into management, coding and building. 
Management kept meeting records and detailed reports about the 
robot. Coding worked on creating a program that would allow the 
robot to run. Building worked on creating the robot of their own 
design.		

“I had to focus on team management and the Engineering 
Notebook, while other members such as Josh Elegeer focused on the 
design and build, but ultimately we all were able to overlap when we 
had ideas and suggestions to give,” said Crilley. 

The Dinsmore Project   
BY Eva Tillich 

Each year, the Senior Class Council attempts to make some type 
of donation back to the school or community. This year, the Class of 
2019 decided that their class project would benefit a cause closer to 
home. They chose to do a benefit for patients of the Leukemia and 
Lymphoma Society.  

The Leukemia and Lymphoma Society is an organization 
dedicated to fighting blood cancer through research, funding 
and education. Their mission is to help cure leukemia, lymphoma, 
Hodgkin's disease and myeloma. Also, to assist people suffering and 
their families. 

The students created the Dinsmore Project in honor 
of Andy Dinsmore, parent and school board member, 
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FORT LEBOEUF HIGH SCHOOL

diagnosed with Stage 2 Hodgkin's Lymphoma. “We chose the 
Dinsmore Project because most, if not all of us, are close to Cassidy 
[Dinsmore],” said Morgan Cook, senior class president, “and we 
wanted to benefit an active member of the community and a fellow 
member of our class.” 

The Dinsmore Project consisted of a spaghetti dinner and 
Chinese auction. While there was no cost to attend the event, 
donations to patients and the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society 
were accepted. To spread the word throughout the community, 
seniors handed out flyers and reached out on social media. 

During the dinner, people ate and also participated in a Chinese 
Auction. Several musicians from FLB attended to play light music 
during the dinner. “Casey Withers and Cassidy Dahlkemper played 
the violin. Adrianne Hanas played the piano in the lobby. Dylan 
Brown played the sax,” said Mrs. Humphreys. 

With regard to the Chinese auction, local community members 
and businesses as well as families of seniors donated baskets and 
prizes. Local organizations also donated gift certificates to aid in the 
event. 

“We raised $1,700 for the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society. We 
thought we’d get a couple hundred dollars...,” said Cook. Seniors did 
not anticipate raising so much in funds or the amount of community 
involvement.

Whether helping serve food, greeting people at the doors 
or spreading the news about the event through word of mouth, 
students helped in any way they could. 

“It was awesome. I was so incredibly proud [of the seniors]. 
They put in so much effort. They reached out to the community 
and initiated contacts,” said Mrs. Humphreys. “The students did it all. 
I was their “go-to” person for questions and advice. They designed 
the flyers, distributed them, and worked the tables. Chef Tech was 
amazing, he took care of the food. We just needed to provide the staff 
and the students fulfilled that role.”

America’s Best Contacts & Eyeglasses…. Located at 1930 
Douglas Parkway, Suite 300 between Famous Footwear and Blaze 
Pizza.  At America’s Best Contacts & Eyeglasses, they have what you 
need for new eyeglass frames, lenses, and prescription sunglasses. 
They are a low-price leader in a highly competitive eyewear market 
with more than 600 high-volume retail stores located across the 
U.S. Because we purchase a very high volume of eyeglass frames 
from manufacturers, they are able to negotiate low prices from 
our vendors.  Then they pass those savings onto the customers. 
America’s Best Contacts & Eyeglasses also owns and operates three 
of the highest-volume optical laboratories in the country.  Outfitted 
with some of the most sophisticated optical equipment in the 
world, our labs are staffed by experts with decades of experience 
in eye care and manufacturing. Hours of operation are Monday 
– Friday 9:00am – 8:00pm, Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm and closed 
Sunday.   

IN THE WORKS:
Sheetz…Located at 8180 Perry Highway has recently completed 
the land development process for a proposed 433 sq. ft. 
Commercial Building Addition and Interior Beer Cave Renovations 
to their existing Commercial Store.

Chick-Fil-A…. Located at 7160 Peach Street, is starting through the 
land development process to remove some of the existing features 
and construct a 200 sq. ft. building addition, dual drive-thru lanes, 
meal order/delivery canopies as well as other site improvements.

Supreme Storage…. Located at 8251 Hamot Road has recently 
completed the land development process for a proposed outside 
expansion of the existing warehouse use by constructing a storage 
area for storing recreational vehicles.

Here We 

Grow
Again

Now that the nice weather has arrived and 
the dirt has been washed away, it’s easy to 

see all of the trash that has accumulated 
along the roadways in Summit Township.  
A lot of what accumulates along the roads 
and in the ditches is a result of recyclables 

blowing out of our containers.  If each of us 
picks up what is in front of our own property, 

all of Summit will be litter free in no time.  
Recycle what you can, throw away the trash, 
and we will all enjoy the nice, clean scenery!
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April showers bring May flowers.  Soon it will be 
May - Hooray!

Everything is going well at the Summit Senior Center, 
thanks to Jim Crosby who promoted and with help 
organized our open house.  We were pleased with the 
turnout and have some new members.  It's nice to see 
people playing cards, putting puzzles together or just 
sharing their daily events with others.    

Tuesday, April 23rd, 2019 we will have a presentation 
from Tye J. Cressman Esq. discussing ten topics you need 
to know about estate planning and elder law probate 
(and non-probate) assets, taxes and long-term care 
insurance.  

It is wonderful to see our President Sue Seyboldt 
getting stronger and getting out.  We continue to 
support her with our love and prayers.

Come and join us at the Summit Township Senior 
Center, 1450 Townhall Road

Tuesdays - Lunch will be served at noon.

We have 2 pool tables, numerous games (cards, 
dominoes, jigsaw puzzles).

Bring your friends or join with other seniors.  Play your 
own games or mingle with other seniors.

This senior center was built to be a social hall for use 
by seniors and guests.

If there are no games you are interested in, just come 
and socialize.  

Hoping everyone will enjoy the warmth and beauty 
of spring!

Dot Panitzke, Vice President

Senior News FROM THE SEWER AUTHORITY
MEADOWS LIFT STATION
On January 24, 2019 the Summit Township Sewer 

Authority, (STSA) opened bids for the proposed 
replacement and upgrade of the Meadows Lift Station.  
The lowest qualified bidder was Konzel Construction 
Company, Inc., Erie.  Their bid was $582,000.  The following 
additional bids were received: McLallen Construction, Erie: 
$632,150; Chivers Construction, Fairview: $672,000 and 
S.E.T. Inc, Lowellville: $711,000.

The current project is a major upgrade of a lift station 
that was constructed in 2002 by the developer of the 
Meadows Subdivision.  The station was dedicated to STSA 
for ownership and operation in 2003.  Originally in 2003, 
when the station was put into service, the number of 
connections was expected to be 145 news homes in the 
Meadows Subdivision.  Fairly soon after the subdivision 
was nearing completion, additional homes from the 
surrounding area began to be connected via tributary 
extensions. 

In 2007 the STSA completed the South Hill Area 
Project with 3 additional lift stations, serving another 
112 existing homes, was connected to the Meadows 
Lift Station.  Also in 2007, a developer began the Cherry 
Hill Village Subdivision that would ultimately add 127 
new homes.  Then in 2008, the Country Side Subdivision 
began construction of an additional 106 homes.  Lastly 
in 2014, the Cherry Hill Crossing Subdivision added 
another 60 homes.  With a total of 550 homes connected 
into the Meadows Lift Station it has become an integral 
component of the Route 97 Subsystem.  In addition, the 
proposed station will be capable for some future growth.  
However, at some point the 4,350 lineal feet force main 
will have to be upsized from 6” to 8” to accommodate the 
increase in flow.

The project is moving along satisfactorily in the 
initial phase construction.  On February 28, 2019 the 
contractor was issued a notice to proceed and on March 
20th the preconstruction meeting was held.  The work 
is expected to be completed within 180 days.  We at the 
STSA believe that this is a needed and important upgrade 
to the Summit Township public sanitary sewer system and 
expect to see it in service for many years to come. 

If any sewer customer has any questions pertaining 
to the sewer system or billing concerns, please feel free 
to call the Authority at 868-4495 or attend a monthly 
meeting.  Check your Township calendar for Sewer 
Authority meeting dates.  The Authority office hours are 
8:00 AM - Noon and 12:30 - 4:30 PM, Monday through 
Friday.  If you plan to attend a meeting, please call and let 
us know.  We will be glad to put you on the agenda.  

                                                                                                                       William C. Steff, P.E., Manager
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ENGINEER’S REPORT
The Old French Road Bridge is progressing. We were able to purchase the precast bridge and foundations directly 

from the manufacturer through Pennsylvania’s COSTARS program. This is a system where Municipalities can purchase 
products off of existing open-end State contracts. Since the bridge is a significant cost, by doing this we see some cost 
savings on the project. So, on April 3rd, we went out for bid for the demolition of the existing bridge and the installation of 
the new bridge. The project should be awarded in May. Construction is still anticipated to begin in August.

Another project that has gone out to bid recently for construction this summer is the Hamot Road Sidewalk Project 
Phase 1. This project consists of ADA curb ramps and crosswalks at the intersection of Hamot Road and Chelsie Drive. It 
also includes the construction of approximately 1350 feet of 5-foot-wide sidewalk from Chelsie Drive to Laurie Drive along 
the southwest side of Hamot Road connecting into the Trails at Five Points. This is the first phase of a multi-phase project 
to improve pedestrian mobility in this area by interconnecting the subdivisions with sidewalks.

The next phases will see sidewalk extend along Laurie drive to Hamot Road, and the sidewalk on Hamot Road 
continue to Dorn Road and end at Marlee Way. This is one project heavily requested by the public during the Township’s 
recent Comprehensive Plan update, and the Supervisors decided to fast track this project and to get Phase 1 going as 
soon as possible. It is anticipated the project will be awarded in May, and construction is to proceed as quick as possible in 
the hopes that the sidewalk will be open this summer.

This year’s paving project will be two streets off of upper Peach Street. The first will be Mandy Lane from Douglas 
Parkway to Commons Drive (the road between Northwest Savings Bank and Eat‘n Park). The second street is Keystone 
Drive from Peach Street west to the cul-de-sac. More information will be provided in a later report.
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Summit Township
Seventh Annual Community Art Show 

LABELS FOR SHOW:
PLEASE FILL OUT ONE FOR EACH 
ENTRY AND ATTACH TO THE UPPER 
LEFT HAND CORNER ON THE 
BACK OF YOUR ART WORK—–THE 
UNDERSIDE FOR A SCULPTURE.

Summit Township Art Show
ENTRY # 1

ARTIST_____________________

TITLE______________________

MEDIUM___________________

PRICE______________________

SIZE_______________________

Summit Township Art Show
ENTRY # 2

ARTIST_____________________

TITLE______________________

MEDIUM___________________

PRICE______________________

SIZE_______________________

Summit Township Art Show
ENTRY # 3

ARTIST_____________________

TITLE______________________

MEDIUM___________________

PRICE______________________

SIZE_______________________

Summit Township
Municipal Building

1230 Townhall Road West,
Erie, PA. 16509

Pick-up work:
Please pick up your work after 

August 4, 2019.

ENTRY FORM FOR
Art Show 

NAME___________________
 
ADDRESS________________
 
________________________
 
PHONE__________________

Submission: 
 You must be at least 12 years old to 
enter. You are allowed to enter  
3 original art entries.
We will accept original art prints 
but they must be original prints. 
No reproductions...  Paintings must 
be less than 30 inches wide, due to 
space.  Original art must be framed 
and wired for hanging. NO CLIPS 
PLEASE! Student’s art needs to be 
matted, not necessarily framed.  
Entries may be marked "NFS" (not 
for sale) or FS (for sale) on the price 
line.  Art cannot be of inappropriate 
nature, at the discretion of the 
township and the committee.  All 
sales are the responsibility of the 
artist. Any taxes (State and Federal) 
are the responsibility of the artist.

Over-sized works may be accepted 
with special permission.

Entry fee:
There is no entry fee! 

Deadline:
 All entry forms must be signed  
and mailed or dropped off at  
the Township Building by  
Thursday, June 28, 2019.          
If you have any questions, please  
call Gina at 868-9686 or Downia Glass 
at 866-7967.

Delivery of work:
Please deliver all work on Friday, July 
19, 2019.

A MEET AND GREET THE ARTIST 
Reception for the public will be held 
on Friday, July 26, from 5:00 PM to 
7:00 PM at the Township building. 
July 29 thru August 2 art can be 
viewed during regular Township 
business hours 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM. 

ENTRY # 1                Original 

TITLE____________________

MEDIUM________________

PRICE___________________

ENTRY # 2                Original 

TITLE____________________

MEDIUM________________

PRICE___________________

ENTRY # 3                Original 

TITLE____________________

MEDIUM________________

PRICE___________________

The undersigned does hereby 
release, forever discharge, and 
hold harmless Summit Township 
and /or the organizers of this show 
from all actions, suits, damages or 
claims whatsoever arising from any 
loss or damage to any property 
of the undersigned while in the 
possession or supervision of the art 
show, its agents, representatives or 
employees. The artist is to carry his/
her own insurance if he/she feels 
the need to do so.
 
Signature_____________________
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Our twenty-fourth Annual Senior Citizen’s Picnic is scheduled for August 8th at Picnicana. This is a FREE event, 
sponsored by the Township, for the enjoyment of Summit’s senior citizens (55 & older).  We are planning another 
continuous day of FUN! You are welcome to participate in any or all of the planned events, or simply sit and enjoy the 
food, music and friends!

RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED & MUST BE RETURNED BY AUGUST 1st!

NOTE: This event is free to Summit Township seniors age 55 and older ONLY.  There is a $10.00 fee (prepaid/non-refundable) 
for non-resident senior guests age 55 and older.  Each Summit senior will be limited to ONE non-resident senior guest.

Thursday, August 8, 2019  
PICNIC SCHEDULE 

	 11:00	 – 	 Noon	 Craft Class 
	 Noon	 – 	 1:00	 Lunch 
   	 Noon	 – 	 2:00	 Musical Entertainment 
   	   2:00	 –	  3:00	 Bingo
   	   3:00	 – 	 3:30	 Build your own SUNDAE
   	   3:00	 – 	 4:00	 Entertainment or demonstration 
   	   4:00 	 – 	 4:30	 Door Prize Drawing

**	 Each senior is asked to bring a dish to share. If your last name begins with:
	 (A - J, bring a Vegetable)   (K - P, bring a Dessert)   (Q - Z, Salads or Potato dishes)
**	 Please have all your desserts sliced and ready to serve.
**	 Regular & decaf coffee, fruit drink and water will be provided.  Should you require another type of drink,  
	 please bring your own.
**	 Please bring a lawn chair if you can.  Pavilion seating is available.

24th ANNUAL SENIOR CITIZEN’S PICNIC – RESERVATION FORM

NAME(S):______________________________________________________________________________________

ADDRESS: __________________________________________________PHONE:_ ___________________________  
 
Number of Guests _______ @ $10.00 per Guest = $ ____________ (Must enclose payment) 
Guest Name(s):_________________________________________________________________________________  

Please write the TOTAL NUMBER(#) of people listed on this form who are participating in each of the following.

	 FOOD CHOICES:       _____#/Lunch  _____#/Sundae

 	 ACTIVITY CHOICES: _____#/Craft  _____#/Bingo

RETURN FORM NO LATER THAN AUGUST 1st! 
Clip and return this portion to: Summit Township, 1230 Townhall Road West, Erie, PA 16509 

- OR - drop your form off at the Summit Senior Citizens Center, 1450 Townhall Road.

JOIN US FOR OUR
24th ANNUAL SUMMIT SENIOR CITIZEN’S PICNIC

This year’s theme – Happy Days
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Saturday, July 27th (Don’t forget to bring your Summit Food Pantry donation)
Bingo – 5:00pm-8:00pm, enjoy a friendly game of Bingo with your neighbors 
along with the opportunity to win prizes!    
Food - Food serving will begin at 5:30pm.  Sit by the 
bonfire; enjoy corn-on-the-cob, hotdogs, slushies, nachos 

& cheese, s’mores, popcorn and drinks.  The Summit Seniors will also be 
hosting their Bake Sale.  Please support them in their endeavor.       
Movie - At 8:30pm, join in for a great children’s movie on the big 
outdoor screen.  Bring a lawn chair or blanket to sit back & relax while 
watching the movie under the stars!

Summit Township Resident’s Weekend!
Friday, July 26th thru Sunday, July 28th

**Mark Your Calendar Now**
The Summit Township Rec Board would like you to enjoy the weekend with fun and games at Picnicana 
Park.  Rain or Shine, the park is reserved for township residents to enjoy all weekend!  This event 
is free to all Summit Township residents.  *The Rec Board would like you to consider bringing a non-
perishable food or paper product donation on Saturday to benefit the Summit Food Pantry.  Some 
items they are in need of are toilet paper, paper towels, dish soap, hand soap, peanut butter, tuna fish, 
soup, fruit cocktail and cereal, but any donation you can make will be greatly appreciated!

For questions or additional information, please contact any Rec Board Member: 
Kelly Ford      464-5758
Steve Skelly    864-5672
Adam Suroviec 460-7739
Chris Galdon    450-1868
Shannon Scully 873-2765

Summit Township web page at: www.summittownship.com

Friday, July 26th-Carnival Night/Art Show    
Carnival Night- Please join in on the fun starting at 6:00pm with the summer 
program’s "Carnival Night"!  Residents are welcome to use the facilities, mingle with your 
Summit Township neighbors, and tumble in/on the inflatable objects!      
Art Show - There will also be a reception with local artists, viewing of art, and 
refreshments at the municipal building from 5:00pm to 7:00pm.  The Art Show will continue 
to be on display Monday-Friday during normal business hours through August 2nd.  We 
hope this schedule provides an opportunity for all Summit Residents to come check out the 
amazing talent right here in our community!    

Sunday, July 28th      
Pass the Pancakes 5K Run and Fun Walk - Start your day 
at 7:00am (run starts at 8:00am) with the 8th Annual “Pass the Pancakes” 5K 
Race or Fun walk.  Prizes will be awarded in all age categories.  Proceeds benefit 
the FLB Soccer Club. Contact Adam Suroviec or Thom Miller for registration 
information – call 814-796-7169 or text 814-460-7739.  

Pancake Breakfast – Follow the run with a delicious Pancake Breakfast 
fundraiser hosted by the Fort LeBoeuf Soccer Club and their families.  
Breakfast will be served 8:00am – 1:00pm.  Support a Bake Sale hosted by the 
Senior Center.  Try your luck at the Chinese Auction hosted by the Picnicana 
Summer Program attendees, drawings will be held at 11:00am Sunday morning.
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Once Upon A Time... 
This quarter's display features the Summit Lions Club.  We very much appreciate 

their participation.  

Next quarter there will be a special display on bees, nature's pollinators. Chester 
Lee is fighting the decline of our native bee population which started here several 
years ago.  His website is https://www.nationalnativebeeprogram.com.

We need a display for the fourth quarter.  Please contact the Summit Township 
office at 868-9686 if you are willing to loan or donate any items.  Our goal is to 
display Summit history for everyone.  Other Summit organizations are encouraged 
to provide a display.

Volunteers are in the Summit History room on Thursdays from 9:00 a.m. to 11:30 
a.m.  If anyone is interested in researching their Summit history or creating a family 
tree please stop in, we would like to help you if possible.  

ATTENTION PHOTOGRAPHERS: 2020 CALENDAR PHOTOS NEEDED!
Our 2020 Calendar will be titled: “Summit Skies”.  With some of the most 
beautiful sunsets right here in Summit Township, it shouldn’t be hard to capture 
that perfect photograph.  Take a picture of a cloud that looks like an animal or 
an object.  How about a picture of sunbeams breaking through the clouds?  
Just remember to take those photos HORIZONTALLY!   Also, keep in mind that 
the quality of a photo taken with a cell phone camera is often compromised 
when enlarged which makes it unusable.  Submit your photos on a CD or USB 
to Summit Township, Attn:  Michelle Nesselhauf, 1230 Townhall Rd. W., Suite 
100, Erie, PA 16509.  You can also email your photos in .jpeg format only to 
mness@summitpa.us.  Please make sure to include photographer’s name and 
contact information.  Submission deadline is November 15th, 2019.     

COVER

Amy Pier

Summit Township
BEAUTIFUL TREES OF SUMMIT                           2019 Calendar
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